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TAPE 146, SIDE A

003    CHAIR REPINE:  Calls the meeting to order at 9:40 a.m.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2552

013  JANET McCOMB,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines the  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary and gives the history of this bill (EXHIBIT A).
-HB 2552-1 amendments (EXHIBIT B).

039    MOTION:  REP. NAITO moves the HB 2552-1 amendments.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

043  MOTION:  REP. NAITO  moves HB 2552,  as amended,  to the  full
Commerce Committee with a do pass recommendation.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

REP. NAITO will lead discussion in the full Commerce Committee.

PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 642A

055  JANET McCOMB,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines the  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT C).

091   RAY  GRIBLING,  OREGON  AUTOMOBILE  DEALERS  ASSOCIATION:  Submits
and reviews testimony in favor of SB 642A (EXHIBIT D). -Answers
questions from the members.

313  DENNIS COHO, OREGON DEPARTMENT OF MOTOR VEHICLES:  Responds to
questions from the members. -Lease brokers. -SB 642 would not affect a
dealership. -Bill deals with commercial not personal purchases.



TAPE 147, SIDE A

003    MR. GRIBLING:  Speaks to the non-refundable fee.

016  TIMOTHY WOOD,  DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE:  Submits and  reviews
testimony in favor of SB 642 (EXHIBIT E). -Answers questions from the
members.

104  REP. NAITO:  Should this  be classified  as a  Class A 
misdemeanor? Are there civil penalties that will work?

MR. WOOD: This is considered model  legislation, following in the path

of other states with the same type of crimes.

180   REP.  WOOTEN:  What  would  an  appropriate  oversight  and
regulatory amendment to this bill be that would  hold the person
accountable, but

not subject the business to same onerous conditions of a full dealership
for purposes of leasing automobiles?

MR. WOOD:  Explains.

258    MR. WOOD:  Outlines a complete auto transaction on the
chalkboard.

388  REP.  NAITO:  All  elements have  to  be  met before  a  crime  has
been committed.

TAPE 146, SIDE B

010   STEVE  RODEMAN,  OREGON  CREDIT   UNION  LEAGUE:  Submits  and
reviews testimony in favor of SB 642 (EXHIBIT F). -Answers questions
from the members.

052    REP. NAITO:  Questions refundable fees.

WORK SESSION ON SB 642A

105    REP. NAITO:  Suggests new language for Section 1.

115    MR. WOOD:  This bill is supported by the auto industry.

129    MS. McCOMB:  Criminal statutes.

179    MR. COHO:  Suggests language.

205    CHAIR REPINE:  Restates suggested language. -Suggests the
language be clarified before moving the bill.

PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 945

225  JANET McCOMB,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines the  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT G).

250  RAY GRIBLING,  UNISERVICE CORP.  AND THE  OREGON CEMETERY  ASSN:
Submits and reviews  testimony in  favor  of SB  945  (EXHIBIT H),  Life
Trust



Brochure (EXHIBIT I) and proposed SB 945-1 amendments (EXHIBIT J).
-Answers questions from the members.

377    MR. GRIBLING:  Outlines the Uniservice Corporation.

385    REP. WOOTEN:  Objects to the concept of this bill.

TAPE 147, SIDE B

028  MR.  GRIBLING: There  are 364  cemeteries  in Oregon.  Of those, 
70 are endowment care cemeteries, the others are maintained by
volunteers.

070  REP. WOOTEN:  Concerned that this  is simplifying  something that
should have much stronger attention.

121    REP. NAITO:  Requests an outline of the regulatory process.

PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 520A

144  JANET McCOMB,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines the  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT K).

157  TOM BARROWS,  OREGON PODIATRIC MEDICAL  ASSN.: Testifies in  favor
of SB 520A and outlines the history of the bill. -Education
requirements. -Answers questions from the members.

210  REP. NAITO:  Is the  Board of Medical  Examiners in  agreement with
this bill?

MR. BARROWS:  Explains.

WORK SESSION ON SB 520A

257  MOTION: REP. NAITO moves  SB 520A to the full  Commerce Committee
with a do pass recommendation.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

REP. RIJKEN will lead discussion in the full Commerce Committee.

288    CHAIR REPINE:  Adjourns the meeting at ll:25 a.m.
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Debbie Schieno                  Janet McComb Clerk                      
    Administrator
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